Wolverhampton City Council

Castlecroft Primary School

Headteacher: Mr A Dyall BA Hons

Windmill Crescent, Castlecroft, Wolverhampton WV3 8HS Tel: (01902) 556606 Fax: (01902) 556608

e-mail: office@castlecroftprimaryschool.co.uk Website: www.castlecroftprimaryschool.co.uk

16th February 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Second day of industrial action - Wednesday 1st March

I am writing to remind you that Wednesday 1st March is a planned day of industrial action. This is a regional day of strike action and many schools in the midlands, including ours, are likely to be affected.

At this moment it is very difficult for me to give clear guidance on which classes will be affected and I would recommend that you have contingency arrangements in place for that day if your child's class was affected during the last day of industrial action.

I will write to you again after the holidays to confirm arrangements for the day.

Please can I also remind you that there are further days of industrial action planned. A national strike is planned for Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March. Again it is highly likely to affect our school and closer to the time I will write to confirm the arrangements.

Yours sincerely,

A Dyall

Headteacher

Wolverhampton City Council

Castlecroft Primary School

Headteacher: Mr A Dyall BA Hons

Windmill Crescent, Castlecroft, Wolverhampton WV3 8HS

Tel: (01902) 556606 Fax: (01902) 556608 e-mail: office@castlecroftprimaryschool.co.uk Website: www.castlecroftprimaryschool.co.uk

February 2023

E-Safety

Dear parents

You may have seen in the news or via social media that last Tuesday (7th February) was Global Safer Internet Day with the theme 'It's Good to Talk'. As a school we have spent time covering this important event with each class.

Children are accessing a greater amount of content online, more than we were ever exposed to in our childhood. We can only be successful in keeping children safe online if we work with you to ensure the e-safety message is consistent. The widespread availability and use of social networking brings ever increasing opportunities to understand, engage and communicate with audiences in new ways. It is important that we are able to use these technologies and services effectively and flexibly whilst continuing to teach our children how to stay safe online.

In order to try and ensure these messages are consistent and to provide the right level of e-safety support to you as parents, we would like to know what support if any you would like to see the school provide. This will help us to tailor our offering. We have set up a link to a short 'Microsoft Forms questionnaire' which should only take about 1-minute to complete. A link has been added to the front page of our new look school website which can found at www.castlecroftprimaryschool.co.uk. Please take the time to visit the website, have a look around it and complete the questionnaire. We are also now adding each school letter to our new website, all letters can now be found in the Parents: letter to parents section including this one.

Yours sincerely

Mr J Morgan

Computing and E-Safety Co-ordinator